18th September 2014

Mr. Paddy Doherty Chief Executive Dublin Bus Head Office 56/60 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1.

REF: 40485

RE: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held

on 17th September 2014

Dear Mr. Doherty,

At the meeting of the Clondalkin Area Committee held on the 17th September 2014 the following motion was passed by the Members:

"That this Committee agree that the Council write to Dublin Bus requesting the erection of bus shelters at bus stop 5121 at the Camac Valley Caravan and Camping Park and at bus stops 6011, 6014 and 2116 adjacent to Michael Collins Park."

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

18th September 2014

Mr. Paddy Doherty Chief Executive Dublin Bus Head Office 56/60 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1.

REF: <u>40507</u>

RE: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on 17th September 2014

Dear Mr. Doherty,

At the meeting of the Clondalkin Area Committee held on the 17th September 2014 the following motion was passed by the Members:

"That this Committee agrees that the Manager writes to Dublin Bus to request that bus shelters are installed at stops number 2121 and 2126."

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

18th September 2014

Mr. Paddy Doherty Chief Executive Dublin Bus Head Office 56/60 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1.

REF: 40521

RE: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on 17th September 2014

Dear Mr. Doherty,

At the meeting of the Clondalkin Area Committee held on the 17th September 2014 the following question was adopted and approved by the Members:

"Residents of Station Road, Clondalkin, complain that no bus route serves their area. To ask the Chief Executive what assistance can the Council give them in this regard"

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

17th October 2014

Mr. Paddy Doherty Chief Executive Dublin Bus Head Office 56/60 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1.

REF: 40986

RE: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on 15th October 2014

Dear Mr. Doherty,

At the meeting of the Clondalkin Area Committee held on the 15th October 2014 the following motion was passed by the Members:

"That this Committee calls on Dublin Bus to improve public transport links in Clondalkin by adding the following services for the area:-

a. A shuttle bus service to the Luas, starting at Green Park shops, going down Boot Road through the Village and to Luas via Monastery Road.

b. A bus service serving the Station Road/Palmerstown Woods/Wheatfield Prison which presently has no bus service.

c. A bus service from Clondalkin to Maynooth to serve the big number of students from Clondalkin who attend NUIM."

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,



Head Office 59/60 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1 Príomh Oifig 59/60 Sráid Uí Chonaill Uachtarach Baile Átha Cliath 1

T +353 (1) 872 0000 F +353 (1) 873 1195 www.dublinbus.ie

Senior Executive Officer
Land Use Planning & Transportation

0 1 DEC 2014

South Dublin County Council

Ms. Edel Colgan, Senior Staff Officer, South Dublin County Council, County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

Our Ref:

Your Ref: 40986

Date: 25th October 2014

Dear Ms. Colgan,

Thank you for your letters dated 18th September and the 17th October 2014 regarding requests for additional services:

- A shuttle bus service to the Luas
- A new bus service via Station Road/Palmerstown Woods/Wheatfield Prison
- A bus service from Clondalkin to Maynooth serving NUIM

All Dublin Bus resources at present are allocated to specific routes to cater for existing demand and any small growth potential. With the slight upturn in the economy which has led to customer growth on our services we will be using any additional increase in resources to improve and upgrade existing services in the first instance.

Unfortunately Dublin Bus is not in a position to introduce new services at present but will keep these proposals under review in light of developments in funding and resources.

Yours sincerely,

Paddy Doherty, Chief Executive.